San Juan Coal Mine Permit Renewal Application 2024-01

Westmoreland San Juan Mining LLC (WSJM) has made an application to the New Mexico Mining and Minerals Division to renew the San Juan Mine permit for a five-year term pursuant to the requirements of 19.8.13.1302-1305 NMAC.  The mine permit area is located approximately 16 miles west of Farmington, New Mexico, adjacent to San Juan Generating Station.  The Permit Area is within Township 30 North, Range 15 West and Township 29 North, Range 15 West, N.M.P.M., San Juan County, New Mexico.  No changes to the permit boundary or operation and reclamation plans are proposed in this renewal.  
An electronic copy of the application can be made available upon request.  A copy of the application is also available at the Farmington Public Library.  
We would appreciate receiving your comments no later than Wednesday, October 23, 2024.  Should you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me at 505.690.8071 (office) or JamesR.Smith@emnrd.nm.gov. 



